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M E M O R A N D U M

TO:


All One Stop Career Center Managers 

FROM:

Lawrence Suran, Programs Director


DATE:

July 6, 2004

SUBJECT:

SFW Support System - WIA case transfers

The process used to transfer SFW Support System cases among service providers will become effective July 7, 2004 with the addition of the Service Account Management System (SAMS) Module.

The One Stop operator shall continue to use the current procedures for transfer of a WIA case in OSMIS, as outlined in a Memo dated June 11, 2004. The One Stop Career Center operator is authorized to transfer a case in the support system when the SFW has completed the case transfer in the OSMIS.

Process:

When the releasing provider sends the MIS Status Change Notice to the receiving provider, the releasing provider shall also include the attached Support System case transfer request.
Upon receipt of the support system case transfer form, the receiving provider must ensure that there are enough funds in the One Stop Center’s allocation for participant costs to allow for services to continue to be provided to the participant in the new One Stop location. 

If there are insufficient funds, the receiving provider must notify the SFW Support Services unit. 

With the new SAMS module, the funds for the transferred case have been projected for the participant in the sending provider’s budget, therefore, the SFW reserves the right to transfer the budgeted funds for the transferred customer to the new One Stop location.

The receiving provider shall send the completed support system case transfer form to the releasing provider at the same time that the MIS Status Change Notice is sent.

Once the SFW has completed the transfer in OSMIS, the releasing provider will complete the transaction by transferring the Support System record to the receiving provider.

Note: upon transfer of a participant from One-Stop “A” to OS “B”, the account will be set to Inactive.  When the customer shows up at OS “B” for service, a supervisor can assign him/her to an Account Manager and make the account Active.  Upon a status change from Inactive to Active, the system will check that OS “B” has space in their allocation for the remaining account budget for the appropriate funding source and fiscal period.

Provider “A” would retain the spent dollars for the account as part of their obligated portions of their allocation. Provider “B” would pick up the remaining budget into their obligation.  Once the account is marked Inactive, the remaining unspent budget is no longer included in Provider “A’s” obligation (refer to the SFW Support System manual for system procedures).

cc:
Edith Humes-Newbold, SFETC Executive Director


Johnny Guimaraes, IMO Director


Priscilla Ivey, Quality Assurance Supervisor


Garnet Esters, Contracts Administrator


Contract Managers
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